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No. : AIBSNLEA/CHQ/Dir (HR)/2010 





Dated 23.02.2010
To,

Shri Gopal Das

Director (HR), BSNL, 

New Delhi – 110001

Sub:
Fixation of pay in the cadre of Stenographers Grade-I on absorption in BSNL w.e.f. 01.10.2000.

Ref:
18-4/2007-PAT(BSNL)/General Dated 17-12-2009 issued BSNL CO.

Respected sir,


Your kind attention is invited to the letter cited above issued by AGM(Per-V).  As per this order, the Stenographer Grade-I, who were in the CDA pay scale of 5500-9000 are to be treated as Group “C”.  In this regard, your kind attention is invited to notification No. 13012/1/98-Estt.(D) dated 20.04.1998 issued by the Department of Personnel & Training.  As per this order a Central Civil Post carrying a pay or a scale of pay with maximum of not less than Rs.9000/-, but less than Rs.13,500/- is classified as Group “B”.  

Para 4 of  letter No. 13012/1/98-Estt.(D) dated 12th June, 1998 clearly states “In some Ministries/Departments posts may exist which are not classified as per the norms laid by this Department.  It would be seen that all posts would now stand classified strictly in accordance with the norms of pay scales/pay as prescribed under the Notification.  If for any specific reason the concerned Ministry/Department proposes to classify the posts differently, it would be necessary for the Department to send a specific proposal to Department of Personnel & Training giving full justification in support of the proposal within three months of this OM so that the exceptions to the norms of the classification as laid down in S.O.332(E) dated 20th April, 1998 can be notified”.


The only cadre for which exception granted by Department of Personnel & Training is the post of Senior Audit Officers and Senior Accounts Officers in the Office of the Comptroller and Audit General of India in all organized Accounts Cadre in the scale of pay of Rs.8000-275-13500, which has been classified as Group “B”.


Kindly note that the classification of posts ordered by the Department of Personnel & Training is statutory in nature, which cannot be nullified by an administrative order.


In view of the above, it is requested that necessary instructions may kindly got issued to withdraw the letter dated 17-12-2009 issued by AGM(Pers-V) and treat the Stenographers grade-I as Group “B” and the pay fixed accordingly.


With kind regards,










Yours sincerely,











Sd/-
   (Prahlad Rai)









General Secretary
Copy to :

· Shri D.P.De, GM (Estt), BSNL CO, New Delhi
